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East Midlands Healthcare Workforce Deanery




HST Committee Meeting
 11th June 2010
2.15pm – 5.00pm
C10, Kings Meadow Campus
Present: 
Jonathan Corne – Chair (JC)


Charlie Cooper – Associate Postgraduate Dean (CC)
                        Jane Hind – RCP Regional Manager (JH)



Fiona Donald – Head of Associate School - Microbiology (FD)

Simon Roe – Training Programme Director – Renal Medicine (SR)
                                   Jenny Byrne – Training Programme Director – Haematology (JB)
                        Ruth Murphy – Training Programme Director – Dermatology (RM)

                        Kamran Baig – Training Programme Director – Cardiology (KB)
                        Bisharat El-Khoury – Training Programme Director – Palliative Medicine (BEK)

                        Pat Lawton – Training Programme Director – Oncology (PL)

                        Anette Freyer in attendance for Ian Hall TPD – Clinical Pharmacology (AF)

                        Chris Bignell – Training Programme Director – GUM (CB)

                        Aida Jahwari – Training Programme Director - Gastroenterology (AJ)

                        Philip Courtney – Training Programme Director – Rheumatology (PC)


Jim Campbell – Regional Advisor GIM (JCA)



Andrew Thain – Trainee Representative (AT)



Liz Beynon – Communications Business Manager (LB)


Adam Gudalajtys – Post Graduate Assistant (AG)
                        Eleanor Smith – Speciality School Co-ordinator (ES)

	
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies 
Apologies were received from Martin Culshaw, Linda Bisset, Catherine Roberts, Margaret Phillips, Ian Hall, Harjinder Kaul and David Seddon
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting – Friday 26th February 2010.
Minutes agreed as a true and accurate record. 

	

	3.
	Matters Arising
There were no items to discuss in matters arising
	

	4.
	Additional Training Needs Form
JC informed the committee that these forms were to be used at the ARCP assessment process. This is currently a paper form but Liz Beynon has been working on developing this so that it can be completed via the website.
Liz Beynon had been invited to attend the meeting and gave a demonstration to the group as to how the electronic form will work and an explanation of each stage of the form.

AF questioned the trainee’s involvement in this process. JB asked if the trainee could make comments at the end of the process as they may disagree with the agreed/ proposed action. JC felt that it should be possible to include this before the form is passed to the APD to make their comments.

AT felt that the document would be useful from a trainee’s perspective. AJ questioned if the issue was of a sensitive nature should the trainee still be able to view the document. JC said that it would need to be an open process at all stages. CC suggested that this form should be shown to Clive Bull or Paul Timperley to ensure that it has been checked.
It was agreed that a paper copy of the form should be included in the HST Induction.


	

	5.
	Specialty Specific Feedback Forms
A reminder was given to all TPD’s that specialty specific feedback questions were still required from:
· Acute Medicine

· Cardiology

· Clinical Oncology

· Clinical Immunology

· Clinical Pharmacology

· GUM Medicine

· Infectious Diseases

· Neurology

· Occupational Medicine

· Palliative Medicine

· Renal Medicine

· Respiratory Medicine

· Rheumatology

· Sports and Exercise Medicine

Liz Beynon explained that TPD’s will need to submit about five specialty specific questions. These will be embedded within the generic trainee questionnaire which can be accessed when the trainee logs into their specialty area on the School website. LB explained that she is happy to contact TPD’s if they need help with the questions.

Liz said that she was still waiting for information from the following specialties with regards to populating their specialty homepage on the School’s website:

· Cardiology

· Clinical Pharmacology

· Diabetes and Endocrinology

· Gastroenterology

· GUM Medicine

· Geriatric Medicine

· Occupational Health

· Palliative Medicine

· Renal Medicine

· Rheumatology

SR said that Renal Medicine already has its own region wide website. LB requested that SR send her the link so she can view the website.


	

	6.
	Update of appointment of Deanery Specialty Advisors (DSA)
It used to be that the Deanery would nominate a Regional Advisor. The JRCPTB have now stated that only the Training Programme Director for the specialty will be able to sit on the SAC. The process will need to be agreed between the North and South. As there are two schools (North and South) then the TPD’s will need to agree between themselves. A letter will be sent from the Head of School to all current SEC chairs to give thanks for their contribution and then a further letter to TPD’s as to whom this will be.

There will be a proposed change in the TPD job description with regards to attending SAC meetings. JB had some concerns with regards to the additional workload this will bring. JC said that the JRCPTB have allowed a year for these changes to take place.

	

	7.
	HST Induction 2010
The HST Induction evening will be taking place on Thursday 23rd September at the Nottingham City Hospital Postgraduate Centre. It is planned to start at 6pm. 
There will be an introduction, talks about the School, the College and one from a trainees rep. Trainees will then meet the Training Programme Director or nominated representative from their specialty.


	

	8.
	Recruitment
TPD’s that have recruited new trainees have been contacted and asked for their comments on the recruitment and selection process.
PL said that Clinical Oncology followed a National Recruitment process and this went really well. It was well organised and there was a high number of applications. All posts have now been filled.

KB said that Cardiology also followed a National Recruitment process but had issues with local HR on the running of the day. Poor planning led to scheduling of the interviews being badly arranged. There were too many interview slots planned for the day which led to the panel having to attend and interview from 8am until 7pm.
RM said that Dermatology followed a National Recruitment process and short listing was done nationally. Interviews were arranged so that near by regions held their interviews together. There were 27 posts available with 114 applicants this equalled a 4:1 interview ratio.

PC said that Rheumatology followed a National Recruitment process and verbal offers were made immediately after the interviews.

AJ said that Gastroenterology followed a Local Recruitment process but all offers were made by the Royal College.

Renal Medicine and Medical Microbiology both had logistical issues with NUH.


	

	9.
	Externality for ARCP’s
JC explained that it was essential that there was an external representative present at all ARCP assessments. Deaneries have been linked and the East Midlands will get their external representatives from Leeds Deanery and provide external support to Hull deanery.
Ideally dates should be set for 2011 as soon as possible so that co-ordinating an external representative to attend the assessments can be sorted. Ideally this should in place 10 months ahead of the ARCP date.

There is a list of smaller specialties where this rule regarding external representatives won’t apply and this document will be circulated shortly.


	

	10.
	Business Plan 2011 - 2012
The group were asked to think about any items that they may wish to be included in the 2011 – 2012 business plan which may possibly get funding. JC asked for any ideas to be e-mailed directly to him.
JC suggested for example items such as development of multi-professional education, development of website and development of courses.

	ES to circulate current business plan to the group

	11.
	Generic Curriculum and Deanery Leadership Course
The East Midlands Deanery has teamed up with Warwick University to develop a bespoke leadership course. Details of which were in the hand out which was circulated to the group.

	

	12.
	Trainees Report
No report, but trainee representative said there were currently no issues that needed to be discussed
	

	13.
	LTFT and EWTD in Secondary Care
Attachment circulated to the group for information purposes only


	

	14.
	Notification of rotations from TPD to Deanery

	

	15.
	Update on Specialty Appraisal
The group were shown an example of the specialty appraisal document that was currently being developed. Each specialty will have an appraisal which will involve a meeting with the Training Programme Director and the Head of School.

	

	16.
	National Reductions in NTNs and funding
TPD’s were made aware that there is likely to be a large reduction of NTN’s in the future. There are three main specialties in line which will be most affected by this reduction. JB said that this will therefore have a significant impact on service.
JC said that all decisions made will be based on training.

 
	

	17.
	GMC re-approval of specialty training 
The Deanery has been asked by the GMC for re-approval of all specialty training. A document was circulated to all training programme directors. The committee was asked to check the document and confirm to Pat Pentecost (pat.pentecost@nottingham.ac.uk) if everything was the same or if there are any changes.


	

	18.
	Study Leave
Attached circulated to the group for information purposes only.

	

	19.
	Any other business

There was no other business to discuss
	

	20.
	Date and Time of next meeting – Friday 8th October @ 2.15pm in Room C7
	


EH

26th August 2010
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